Masses:

Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m. Sundays - 8:00 a.m.

~ Sacred Heart Church ~ Kinsman, IL

Reconciliation:

Before Sunday Mass By appointment: 815-237-2230

Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor

Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs: 815-237-2230

Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245

Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact: Bobbi Brockman: 815-287-2294

Website address: www.swkrcatholics.org

October 14, 2018

Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass Schedule	<u>Mass Intentions</u>	<u>Collections</u> - 10/7/18
- Oct. 14 8:00 a.m. - Oct. 17 8:30 a.m. - Oct. 21 8:00 a.m.	Roger Foster - Kelly Johnson Glenn & Marie Kruger - Pat Bartman For Parishioners	Sunday

MVK Food Pantry items for the month of October:

Canned soups and/or boxed soup mixes

"Your offering is most appreciated!"

"All things are possible for God."

Sunday Mass:

Sun. Wed. Sun.

October Stewardship

<u>Lector:</u> L. Miller <u>Servers:</u> Boucher Family <u>Eucharistic Ministers:</u> H. Bierle, S. Carey & K. Vint

- Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war. Please also pray for all that are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support.
- Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins. Thank you.
- From Bishop Conlon regarding our second collection next Sunday... "Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, Annually, the next-to-last Sunday of October marks the Church's Eucharistic celebration for the Missions, World Mission Sunday. In his message for this year's celebration on October 21, Pope Francis explains that "life is a mission." "Each one of us is called to reflect on this fact: 'I am a mission on this Earth; that is the reason why I am here in this world' (Evangelii Gaudium 273)," he writes. Focusing on young people, he notes: "In speaking to you, I also address all Christians who live out in the Church the adventure of their life as children of God." I invite all of us in this diocese to see World Mission Sunday as a special moment to live out the mission we share as God's children, the mission to bring the Gospel to the whole world. I encourage you to be a "voice for mission" through your prayers and through the help that you are able to give in support of the priests, religious and lay pastoral leaders who work tirelessly, day in and day out, proclaiming the Gospel, building the Church, and serving the poor in more than 1,100 mission dioceses in Asia and Africa, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe. The prayers and material aid generously given to the collection for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith on World Mission Sunday, the Pope explains, continue to support the "preaching of the Gospel to every nation," thus "contributing to the human and cultural growth of all those who thirst for knowledge of the truth." Our Diocese has a special concern for the missions as currently we sponsor five mission trips a year: two University mission trips to Bolivia and the Philippines and three medical and construction trips to Bolivia, the Philippines and to the Navajo Nation. We are also exploring new mission sites which we hope to begin in 2019. A portion of this important collection also supports our mission efforts. "Mission revitalizes faith," Pope Francis reminds us, quoting Saint Pope John Paul II in Redemptoris Missio (#2). May your commitment to the Lord's continuing mission renew your faith and be a blessing in your life. And may you know of my personal gratitude for your generous response on this unique day for the entire Church, and throughout the year, as you are able. Most Reverend R. Daniel Conlon Bishop of Joliet."
- ♦ CCD service project "Undy Sunday" Oct. 14th & Oct. 21st. Newly purchased item "Wish list" men's underwear (sizes 32, 34, 36), women's and teen girl's underwear (sizes s/m/l), sports bras, adult t-shirts and sweats, socks for adults (men and women) especially extra warm, diapers and wipes, pajamas/sleepers for babies and children."
- ♦ Beginning Sunday, Nov. 4th, coffee and donuts will be served at the Community Center after Mass on Sundays. All are welcome!
- ♦ Illinois Right to Life Action's 46th Annual Banquet Please join us on Friday, October 26, 2018, at the Carlisle in Lombard, IL. Social Hour begins at 6pm, followed by dinner and a program at 7pm. The keynote speaker will be Helen Alvare, professor of Law at Antonin Scalia Law School, George Mason University, and founder of WomenSpeakForThemselves.com. Representative Jeanne Ives will also be given the Circle of Excellence Award for her courage and dedication to the pro-life cause. Illinois Right to Life Action is the legislative arm of Illinois Right to Life and your life-affirming voice in the General Assembly. To purchase tickets, go to www.IllinoisRightToLife.org/ActionBanquet or call 312.422.9300.
- We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart! If you haven't already done so, please register with Fr. Stanley after Mass. Blue registration forms are on the bulletin board in the vestibule.
- Word of Life "Heavenly Father... give us love for all people, especially the most vulnerable, and help us bear witness to the truth that every life is worth living." USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities "Every Life is Worth Living" Prayer Card.
- ♦ Stewardship October 14, 2018 Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time "How hard it is to hear things that we would rather avoid! Are we like the rich young man, only partially living our faith? Jesus tells him, his disciples and us it is also necessary to trust in God's generous favor, grace, and mercy. This trust will help us give up material things, care for those who are poor and be rich in the things that matter most."